
From:  
Sent: 17 September 2023 09:45 
To: Planning 
Subject: tree removal 
 
Hello, 
We were advised by a garden designer that we need to remove a tree in our 
garden because it is damaging the party wall and the house foundations. If I 
understand correctly, we need to write to you to tell you, and if we do not hear 
back within 6 weeks we are free to do it. But the instructions below do not 
make it clear how we write to you. Do we simply email this address? If 
so….please can we remove the tree in our back garden (11 Courthope Road)? 
Bw 
David 
 
 
 

Trees in conservation areas 

If a tree is not subject to a Tree Preservation Order (TPO) but is in 
a conservation area, you must: 

• give us at least six weeks notice of any proposed works if the 
following applies: 

o the tree is more than 7.5cm in diameter 
o the tree is more than 1.5m in height. 10cm if the work is to 

help the growth of other trees. 

If we object to your proposed works, we will write telling you that we 

intend to protect the tree. We will do this by serving a Tree Preservation 
Order (TPO) on it. If we have not replied within six weeks, you can carry 
out any works without our consent. 

 
 

https://www.camden.gov.uk/web/guest/conservation-areas

